I thank you all for the privelege of serving as your District President for the past year. I have thoroughly enjoyed learning more about Women's Institute, meeting new people and working with the Executive and members at large. I thank you for inviting me to attend your meetings and special celebrations.

I'd like to summarize district activities for the 83/84 year. Congratulations and Best Wishes to Villa Neva Jr.
Institute who organized last September. As usual we displayed great talents at our Simcoe Fair Display. The Women's Institute Room had a very successful display of quilting which attracted a great deal of attention. We had a good attendance at Area Convention where Joyce Nelles of Wilvancrest was elected F.W.I.O. Board Director Director for Subdivision 21. Congratulations Joyce.

I regret that I could not attend the Rally but from all reports it was well attended and interesting. During the last year we also received our new Handbooks. In December, the Women's Institutes of Morfolk joined other Agricultural Societies and farmers in the area in honouring Roy Richards at the time of his retirement. We supplied flowers for the occasion as well as a guest book. In March, I attended a very educational R.S.V.P. seminar in Jarvis and a 4H Club Achievement Day in April as well as a Rug Braiding Summary, Day. Also Florence attended Officer's Conference at Waterloo. That brings us to May again and District Annual time. Last week I attended Brant South District Annual in Scotland and Norfolk South in Pt. Dover. Another year of working together for Home and Country.

Sincerely,

Stella Krupicz